Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
STANLEY CONSULTANTS, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 1, 2022
Open House: In-person and virtual public meeting at 5:00 p.m.
PLACE: Belle Glade City Hall, 110 Doctor Martin Luther King Boulevard West, Belle Glade, Florida 33430

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:

Financial Management No.
439845-1-52-01 & 446100-1-52-01
Study Description:
RESURFACING, RESTORATION AND REHABILITATION (RRR) PROJECTS


State Road (SR) 715 from north of SR 80 to south of West Canal Street South


State Road (SR) 80 from SR 25/US 27 to east of Glades Glen Drive
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, will conduct a virtual and in-person public meeting for the proposed improvements of SR 715 from north of SR 80 to south of West Canal Street South and SR 80 from SR 25/US 27 to east of Glades Glen Drive in Palm Beach County. The public meeting will begin with a brief presentation at 5:05 p.m. with representatives available to answer your questions. Project information will be available onsite during the meeting and online for online attendees.
The purpose of this public meeting is to get your input on how SR 715 and SR 80 Resurfacing, Restoration and Rehabilitation (RRR) projects improvements supports the various community visions and needs in Palm Beach County. Comments and questions will be taken during the meeting, in person and by email, through the preregistration link https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3755167983659397391; and by mail through September 13, 2022. All meeting materials (including a recording of the webinar) and correspondence will be available to public by visiting the project website at https:https://www.d4fdot.com/pbfdot/future_projects_index.asp. This meeting is also accessible by telephone by dialing (631) 992-3221; Conference ID: 212-291-971. If you cannot attend in person or do not have internet access or if you require further information, please contact Mr. Kenzot Jasmin, P.E. at the contact information below.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the meeting by contacting Kenzot Jasmin, P.E.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Kenzot Jasmin, P.E. at least 7 days before the public meeting.

FOR MORE INFORMATION, YOU MAY CONTACT: Kenzot Jasmin, P.E. the FDOT Project Manager at (954) 777-4462, by mail at 3400 West Commercial Boulevard Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, or by e-mail at Kenzot.Jasmin@dot.state.fl.us.
